
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
Melbourne Housing Authority 

FY 2022 Agency Plan Significant Amendment 
 

The Melbourne Housing Authority (MHA) has scheduled one public meeting to discuss a Significant 
Amendment to the FY 2020 Agency Five-Year Plan and FY 2022 Annual Plan with the general public at 
9:00 a.m. on September 8th, 2022, at the MHA Administrative Offices, 1401 Guava Avenue, Melbourne.  
Specifically, MHA is soliciting feedback from the public regarding MHA’s plan to convert its Public 
Housing portfolio to Section 8 tenant-based assistance through the U.S. Department of Housing and 
Urban Development’s (HUD) Streamlined Voluntary Conversion program. 

The Public Hearing is scheduled for September 8th, 2022, at 9:00 a.m. 

MHA has developed its Agency Plan in accordance with the Quality Housing and Work Responsibility Act 
of 1998 including, but not limited to, additional updates received from the Department of Housing and 
Urban Development.  

The Significant Amendment for MHA’s Streamlined Voluntary Conversion plan is available for review at 
the above address between the hours of 8:30 a.m. and 5:00 p.m., Monday through Thursday, beginning 
on July 25, 2022. The Significant Amendment to the Agency Plan will be posted for 45 days or until 
September 7th, 2022. Inquiries and comments may be directed to Michael L. Bean, Executive Director, 
at mbean@habc.us and/or Maryanne Wilcox, mwilcox@habc.us and/or by visiting: https://habc.us 

Copies of the Significant Amendment to the Agency Plan will be available for review at https://habc.us 
and the at the main MHA office:  

1401 Guava Avenue, Melbourne, Florida 32935 

The Housing Authority of the City of Melbourne dated July 25, 2022. 

  


